

Thinkers Final test

Name: _____

Grammar

1 Complete the sentences. Use the correct form of the verb in brackets.

Example I usually leave (leave) home at eight o'clock.

1	Blanca _____ (write) an important email at the moment.	7	Their star player _____ (not train) at the moment. He's hurt.
2	Ed _____ (work) in a pet shop before he became a vet.	8	We _____ (find) a lost phone in college last week.
3	That's a surprise! Eloise _____ (not wear) jeans today.	9	He _____ (not be) ready when we arrived, so we had to wait.
4	I _____ (clean) the kitchen if you do the vacuuming upstairs.	10	I _____ (not be) to Italy in my life yet.
5	Jeremy _____ (not call) me back last night; I expect he forgot.	11	I've checked the forecast and it _____ (not rain) tomorrow.
6	_____ you ever _____ (lend) money to a friend?	12	I went back to sleep because I _____ (wake up) too early.

2 Choose the correct word(s) in each sentence.

Example That was the most / more expensive restaurant I've ever eaten in.

1	My drawing is worst / worse than yours.	7	Swimming / Swim in the sea is a wonderful experience.
2	I've yet / just finished reading the new best-selling book by Maya Linnet.	8	You don't have to / should tell your father how you feel. I'm sure he'll understand.
3	Don't drink too many / too much coffee in the afternoon, you won't sleep.	9	We might / must get tickets for the concert – it depends on the price.
4	You mustn't / don't have to hold the spider if you don't want to.	10	A Where is / do Gonzalo living / lives (live) at the moment? B He's staying at our house.
5	Justin doesn't do enough / too exercise. He's a bit overweight.	11	I don't know somebody / anyone who has a phobia.
6	Let's turn off the TV. There's anything / nothing interesting to watch.	12	Five minutes later / next , Daniel walked into the room.

Vocabulary

3 Complete the sentences with the correct word.

Example	My mum likes designer <u>jewellery</u> , for example rings and bracelets. bags jewellery clothes		
1	She _____ eats meat. She's a vegetarian. Always / never / sometimes	6	My _____ visited on Sunday. She's my brother's daughter. cousin / aunt / niece
2	The car park's full. I can't _____ a parking space. Find / park / go	7	Could I have something to eat? I'm very _____. worried / hungry / thirsty
4	The river used to be _____ but now it is clean. safe / empty / polluted	8	The shop assistant _____ to help Nell look for a dress. preferred / offered / complained
5	We sometimes go _____ for our holidays. camping / flying / staying	9	Emanuel always has a _____ in the morning. breakfast / gym / shower

4 Add one word from the box to each word group. There are four words that you don't need.

passport trolley tie historic rabbit
happiness goal washing machine
geography mean athletics

1	love fear anxiety _____
2	dishwasher kettle sink _____
3	hoop net track _____

4	camel lion bear _____
5	maths IT languages _____
6	hat scarf boots _____

Reading

5 Read the article and tick (✓) A, B, or C.

Example	Sydney is bigger than Melbourne. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☒
1	Francesca was born in Melbourne. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
2	She prefers Sydney. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
3	There were a lot of people on Bondi beach when Francesca visited. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
4	Melbourne is in the north of Australia. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
5	Melbourne Arts Centre is more famous than the Sydney Opera House. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
6	The Chinese Museum is an old building. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
7	You can visit a street market in Melbourne. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
8	Melbourne is a difficult place to drive. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
9	There are a lot of different nationalities in Sydney. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐
10	Francesca is going to eat Mexican food tomorrow. a) True ☐ b) False ☐ c) Doesn't say ☐

The best city in the world

This year Sydney, Australia was voted the best city in the world. As an Australian, I feel very happy about that but my blog isn't about Sydney. I'm Francesca Williams, from the city of Melbourne, where I've lived all my life. I'd like to tell you why I think my home city is better than Sydney.

I'm an actress and I'm working in Melbourne at the moment but I often work in Sydney because they make a lot of TV programmes there so I know the city well.

People say the best thing about Sydney is Bondi beach. I went there in January and it was sunny but windy. The beach was busy and it was noisy because there were so many people. My city is on the south coast and there are wonderful, quiet beaches without many tourists.

Melbourne is also famous for old, interesting buildings, such as the Chinese museum, and there are exciting street markets you can visit. There's a very modern Arts Centre too but of course, the Opera House in Sydney is the most famous concert hall in Australia.

Melbourne has a very good public transport system with buses, trains and trams. If you want to use your car, the roads here are straight and you can drive easily and safely. In Sydney you get lost in ten minutes because there are a lot of roads you can't drive down!

Finally, there are many different nationalities who live in Melbourne so there's an enormous variety of foreign food to enjoy. My favourite food is Italian but you can eat all kinds of European and Asian food. Tomorrow night I'm going to try a new Mexican restaurant which has opened recently. Read my next blog for my food review!

6 Now read the text again and answer the questions

1	Where is Francesca working at the moment? _____
2	What is Melbourne famous for? _____
3	How can you travel around Melbourne? _____
4	What happens when you drive in Sydney? _____
5	What is Francesca's favourite food? _____

Listening

7

Listen to the conversation. Tick (✓) A, B, C

1	he man knows _____. a) Clara's daughter ☐ b) Clara ☐ c) Clara's sister ☐	4	The man has visited _____. a) Japan and China b) China c) Japan
2	Clara _____. a) isn't enjoying the party ☐ b) can't stay late ☐ c) works on Sundays ☐	5	The man is going to be in China on _____. a) Sunday ☐ b) Monday ☐ c) Saturday ☐
3	Eddie's niece is _____ years old. a) 6 ☐ b) 16 ☐ c) 7 ☐		

8

Listen to five speakers talking about happiness. Match them with sentences A–E.

Conversation 1 ☐	A	Winning makes me feel good.
Conversation 2 ☐	B	Happiness is my mother's cooking.
Conversation 3 ☐	C	I spend a lot of time in my garden.
Conversation 4 ☐	D	Going on holiday with my family makes me happy.
Conversation 5 ☐	E	I dream of my next trip abroad.